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Rye Park Wind Farm Mod 2 
 
 
The Department of Planning and Environment – Crown Lands have reviewed the proposal.  
 
No additional Crown land, roads or waterways have been identified as impacted by this application 
for modification to Development Consent – State Significant Development 6693.  
 
However, it is noted that the location of the proposed drainage works within the road reserve are 
occurring within a public road reserve under the control of Hilltops Council. 
 
The intended use of a portion of the existing formation of Walla lane, identified as a Crown Public 
Road, is authorised under Crown licence 622918 the purpose of access.   
 
Should any works be required on this portion of Crown Public road then approval via a road works 
application under s71 of the Roads Act will be required, in addition the relevant section of road may 
need to be transferred to Council.  More information regarding Crown roads can be found at the 
following link: https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/lands/access/roads 
 
If the proponent requires further information, or has any questions, please contact Sue Shallis, 
A/Senior Property Management Officer in Crown Lands, on 4824 3761 or at 
sue.shallis@crownland.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Heike Peterlin 
A/Group Leader, South East – Goulburn Office 
T 02 4428 9108   |  E heike.peterlin@crownland.nsw.gov.au 
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